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Ho~~olulu, EIl 96813 

Dear Mr. Dahilig: 

Request for Determinatiotl 
Proposed Aiea Stream Erosioli Co~~trol at the H-l Freeway 

Aiea. Oahu, TMKs: (1) 9-9-042:027 and 059 

This letter is in response to your October 20,2009, letter to the Co~nmission oil Water Resource 
Management (Commission) requesting a determination for the proposed Aiea Stream Erosion Control 
Project at the El--I-I freeway in Aiea, Oahu at TMKs: (1j9-9-042:027 and 059. 

The Comtnission's Stream Protectio~l and Management Brancl~ has the responsibility to protect 
stream cliannels h t n  alteration wbenever practicable to provide for fishe~y, wildlife, recreational, 
aestiletic, scenic, and other beneficial instrea~n uses inthe State of Hawaii under the authorimtion of the 
State Water Code (Code), Chapter 1742, Hawaii Revised Statutes, and Chapter 13-169, Hawaii 
Administrative Rules (Protection of Instream Uses of Wate~). 

Pursuant to the Code, 9 17~iC-71(3)(A), the Co~n~uission "shall require persons to obtain a 11cnnit 
from the Connnissio~l prior to undertaking a stream cl~atinel alteration." The term "stream channel" is 
defined in the Code, $17413-3, as a "watercourse wit11 a definite bed and banks which periodically or 
continuo~~sly contains flowing water." Furthermore, the Code defines "stream" as any "natul.al 
watercourse in wl~icli water usually flows in a defined bed or chamel." 

Based oti the information that you provided, tlie Comrnissio~l will not require a Stream Cllannel 
Alteration Permit (SCAP) to be submitted for the proposed Aiea Streal11 Erosion Control Project because 
Aiea Sfream is co~~sidered an iilter~nittent stream where aquatic resources havc not been identified. 

Please be advised that the project may require otlier agency approvals regarding wetlands, water 
quality, grading, stockpiling, and floodways. This letter should not be used for otber regulatory 
jurisdictions or used to iilnply complia~lce with other federal, state, or coullty 1111es. Should you have any 
questions, please contact Robert Chong ofthe Stream Protection and Management Brallcll at 587-0266, or 
robe~t.B.clio~~~Iiawaii,gov. 

Sincerely, . .  . . . . .  
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